


states have few limitations on adoptions by gays singles or 
couples. Vermont is a case in point. Prior to Vermont's 
Supreme Court mandating civil unions in 1999, the 
Vermont legislature removed all barriers to gay adoption 
in 1996. In the opinion leading to civil unions, Vermont's 
Supreme Court dismissed the state's interest in preserving 
only heterosexual marriage as a means of "furthering the 
link between procreation and child rearing" because the 
state already allowed gay couples become parents through 
adoption and artificial insemination. Based on question­
able research from advocates of gay parenting, states began 
removing barriers to gay adoption at a time when gay mar­
riage was only a talking point for future political action. 

A quick read of the book, No Basis, by Robert Lerner and 
Althea Nagai should convince even the most skeptical 
reader that we don't know very much about the actual 
impact of gay parenting on children. 

When Scientists Become Lobbyists 

These are the two broad issues that the major court cases 
have turned to in order to find a right to marriage for 

same-sex couples. When San Francisco mayor Newsom 
invokes the equal protection clause of the California con­
stitution, these two ideas are the intellectual foundations 
for his legal argument. To wit: if gays are obliged by biolo­
gy to be gay and if the state already recognizes gays as 
legal parents, then to keep them from marriage is to 
deprive them of equal protection under the law. Both ideas 
are quite controversial as a matter of theory, but the tenta­
tive nature of the fact pattern has not troubled the major 
mental health organizations. In my view, nearly all of the e 
groups have abdicated their objective role as professional 
bodies and become lobbying associations. 

To say we can anticipate no negative societal consequenc 
of widespread gay marriage, based on current social ci­
ence research, borders on professional malpractice. Before 
we go any further toward the altar, the public, jurists and 
legislators at all levels must become more critical con­
sumers of research and policy pronouncements coming 
from the mental health establishment. 

(Reprinted by permission from www.drthrockmorton.com) 

Annual Conference 

Scheduled tor November, 2004 

The next NARTH annual conference 
will be held in Washington, D.C.

on November 12, 13 and 14th, 2004 

at the 
Wyndham Washington Hotel 

1400 M Street N. W. 

Washington, D.C. 20005 

The topic will be 

"advances in therapeutic techniques for unwanted homosexuality," 
with an all-day workshop offered for psychotherapists. 

Details to follow in a later announcement. 
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